Draft minutes of the 120th Annual Parish Meeting of Wormshill

held in the Village Hall on Tuesday April 9th 2013
at 6pm

--ooOoo--

Present:-
Jeremy Leigh Pemberton (in the chair), Virginia Leigh Pemberton (recording secretary), Simon Bass (vice chairman), Jane Bass, Valerie Hemsley-Flint, Carolyn Allchin, Peter Allchin, Joan Lewis,  David Hill, Sandra Beatty, Denise Gee, Ian Brown, Wendy Miller, Kevin Shilling, Patrick Phillips, Myrette Stokes
In attendance:- Cllr Daphne Parvin, Maidstone Borough Council, PCSO Siobhán de Búrca Ousby, PCSO Lucy Bosson
Apologies had been received from Cllr Jenny Whittle, Kent County Council
1.  Choice of Chairman for 2013/2014




Valerie Hemsley-Flint thanked Jeremy Leigh Pemberton for the work that he had done in the past year and asked the meeting to show their appreciation for the work that he had done over many years. Valerie then proposed, and Patrick Phillips seconded the proposal that Jeremy Leigh Pemberton be chairman for the year and there being no other proposals this was supported unanimously by the meeting. 
2.  Choice of Vice-Chairman

Jeremy Leigh Pemberton proposed Simon Bass as vice-chairman and this was seconded by Sandra Beatty and on confirmation from Simon that he would be willing to continue in the role, the proposal was approved unanimously.
The chairman then welcomed our visitors, Cllr Daphne Parvin of the Maidstone Borough Council and PCSO’s Siobhán de Búrca Ousby and Lucy Bosson from Kent Police.(see item 10 below).  He stressed how much it was appreciated that such busy people should take time to attend the meeting and said that Cllr Jenny Whittle had sent her apologies as she was involved with the forthcoming election.
3.  Minutes of the 119th Meeting held on April 18th 2012
Draft minutes had been circulated to those attending the meeting in 2012 and the chairman stated that there had been no amendments requested. Copies of the minutes were made available in the hall and the meeting authorised the chairman to sign them as a correct record.  

4.  Parish Accounts

The chairman reminded the meeting that it was decided at the 2003 Meeting to avoid any expenditure as this would entail an audit which in turn would force the Parish into having a Parish Council.  The chairman stated that he would be returning the short form, as required, for the year ended March 31st 2013 to the Audit Commission; the short form declaring that there had been no income and no expenditure during the year.  The balance in the bank (formerly Alliance and Leicester now Santander) was unchanged at £504.93.  The meeting supported the position of remaining a Parish Meeting rather than becoming a Council and approved the action of the chairman as regards the accounts.
5. Wormshill Charities

5.1 Election of Trustees.  
5.1.1 The chairman told the meeting that he was the Trustee who was due for confirmation by the meeting having been re-elected at the Trustees’ Meeting held on March 16th 2013. He also stated that Simon Bass had been elected a Trustee at the March meeting and he, too, was due for confirmation as a trustee by the present meeting.  The meeting confirmed the re-election and election of the aforementioned trustees.
5.2 Accounts for the charities for the year ended December 31st 2012, copies of which were available at the meeting, had been audited by the Hon. Auditor Mr Jimmy West FCA and the chairman thanked Mr West in absentia for kindly undertaking this.  The chairman had also made notes on the accounts, and on the charities’ investments, available to those attending.

The Mary and Harriet Shornden Charity ended the year with a small deficit having made grants of £350 to certain senior members of the Parish at Christmastime but ended the year with cash in the current account and an investment holding totalling £4,215.52. 
The Poor’s Land Charity distributed books during the year to a value of £55 resulting in an increase in cash in the current account and an investment holding totalling £5,253.58.  A further investment in COIF Income shares had been made during the year.
Approval of the accounts was proposed by Simon Bass, seconded by Sandra Beatty and approved by the meeting.
6. Village Hall Management Committee

6.1 Management Committee.

The meeting was reminded that the Parish Meeting was entitled to appoint two members and as Sandra Beatty and Carolyn Allchin said that they were happy to continue the meeting duly confirmed their membership.  The following events would take place during the year:- 

6.1.2 Sandra Beatty said the Spring Supper would take place on April 20th
6.1.3 Virginia Leigh Pemberton said that there would be a lunch after the PCC AGM for those supporting / helping with the church and grounds on April 28th

6.1.4 there was to be a barbecue on September 15th

6.1.5 there would be a games afternoon for adults and children in June.

7.  Roads and road sweeping

David Hill reported that there had been no progress since Mr Edwards attended the 2012 meeting. He felt that the weak link was the lack of audit of quality by those responsible for commissioning the contractors’ work. There were dangerous areas where in some cases there were 2 feet of debris on the sides of the roads. Valerie Hemsley-Flint said that the footpath by the church was very slippery and dangerous and it was felt that that needed fairly urgent attention. 
8.  Trees and Woodlands

8.1 Report of Tree Warden

David Hill reported that the village had not entered into the Man of the Trees Competition this year but that the trees in the hedges were generally doing well. The chairman reported that he now had a copper beach heeled-in in his garden and ready for planting to commemorate the Queen’s Jubilee.  Peter Allchin agreed to plant this in the Village Hall field as discussed at the previous annual meeting. Valerie Hemsley-Flint asked that there might be some ceremony on the occasion of the planting though it was agreed that in such a case it must be done at a time of year when it was still suitable to transplant.
9.  Milstead and Frinsted CE Primary School

Joan Lewis told the meeting that the School was doing very well and that the further linking with Lynsted and Selling had been a success with 68 now on the pupil roll. Joan mentioned that among new initiatives a visit had been organised to Milsted church so that the pupils could see how the organ was played and the bells rung.
10. Neighbourhood Watch – Updates by Kent Police – This item was taken after Item 2 above in order to release the PCSO’s for other duties -
The chairman invited Patrick Phillips whom he said had been very active as Convenor, to address the meeting and he in turn invited Police Community Support Officer Siobhán de Búrca Ousby to give her report.  PCSO de Búrca Ousby said that she had now patrolled this area for 2 years and that it was one of the safest;  she relied on local co-operation for information on activities such as poaching, hare coursing, trespassing and oil thefts and said that sheds near roads were particularly vulnerable.  March crime figures only featured two incidents for Wormshill.  People should not feel that it is a hassle for the police to report incidents and PCSO de Búrca was happy to give her personal mobile number if requested.
David Hill reported that all the properties lower down Bottom Pond Road had had oil stolen and was disappointed that the PCSO’s were unable to report on any successful apprehension or prosecution and felt that success stories should be available.  PCSO de Búrca said that she understood the frustration and would in future come prepared with such information at Annual Meetings, meanwhile she would post any relevant results on the village notice board (and has since provided reports on convictions by email to Patrick Phillips).
Patrick Phillips then reported that he had attended a Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinators meeting but found it extremely disappointing in that there was so little feedback.  He was also disappointed by the by the lack of response within the village and once again asked everyone who is on email to let him have their email addresses to communicate on all suspicious or unusual occurrences. PCSO de Búrca said that she would be happy to meet the Neighbourhood Watch and bring an inspector to discuss any concerns that Patrick Phillips might have at that time. The meeting was reminded of the following numbers:-
Maidstone main office:
01622 604 392

Urgent crime reporting:
999

Non-urgent crime:

101
The chairman then thanked PCSO’s de Búrca Ousby and Besson for attending and for responding so patiently; they then left the meeting for other duties.
11.  Planning

The chairman reported that there had been the usual number of minor planning requests in the village during the year none of which was problematic or likely to cause problems to neighbours.  In general he had returned the forms where requested with support from the village.  
It was reported that there were still a lot of traffic movements on the Private Road to Saywell Farm when it had been hoped that such traffic would use the entrance built by the Mullens to reach the Farm from the B2163.  It was thought that those using the Private Road were generally visitors unaware of the proper means of accessing the farm and it was not the owners or those working at the farm. Valerie Hemsley-Flint felt that the lighting at the stables was still very intrusive.  To which Cllr Daphne Parvin replied that it can take a lot of time to get on top of enforcements.

Wendy Miller asked what was happening about the telephone box as it was looking dilapidated.  JLP said that as it is listed BT cannot remove it and had indeed invited the village to “adopt it” but it was agreed that we should not undertake that responsibility.  Valerie Hemsley-Flint stated that there was now a light in it although she felt that both that and the letter box needed a coat of paint.

12.  Highways

Ian Brown and Wendy Miller reported that excellent work had been done down their lane and he was very complimentary about the way in which it had been completed.
To a point made by Valerie Hemsley-Flint about lorries getting stuck on narrow roads, Cllr Parvin agreed that it was difficult to deny access but said that there was no reason why residents should not take the numbers of such vehicles and inform herself or Cllr Whittle who would follow the matter up.

Peter Allchin drew attention to some serious potholes in the road both in the slips and by a GPO manhole near the bottom of Lords Hill.  These had needed attention for a considerable time and the chairman said that he would alert the ever patient Cllr Jenny Whittle when sending her a copy of the draft minutes of the meeting.  He added that we were still awaiting the replacement of the two signs to Wormshill at the White and Black Posts and Cllr Daphne Parvin said that she believed that Cllr Jenny Whittle would have a budget to help with road signs.
13 Any Other Business
13.1 Traffic and Village signs
The question of road signs or traffic calming in the village was discussed in view of the speed in which some vehicles were travelling through the village.  Miss Valerie Hemsley-Flint mentioned that Mr John Leigh Pemberton at Frinsted had arranged for suitable signs to be put up combining the village sign with a welcome and request to drive carefully.  Patrick Phillips reported that he had made some initial inquiries about prices and Mr Jeremy Leigh Pemberton said he would also contact his nephew in Frinsted for the same purpose.  It was generally agreed that a polite notice at the entrance to the village asking visitors to drive carefully through the village was the right approach without being too intrusive.
13.2 Retirement of the chairman
The chairman told the meeting that he felt it right that he should retire as chairman of the Village Meeting with effect from the end of the present meeting and that he was delighted to be able to announce that Mr Simon Bass, Deputy Chairman, had agreed to take over the role and responsibilities of chairmanship. Mr Leigh Pemberton thanked Mr Bass for undertaking this whereupon Mr Hill kindly proposed a vote of thanks to Mr Leigh Pemberton for his time as Chairman. 
The chairman then closed the meeting at 7.35pm.
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